
 
  520 Green Lane 

Union, NJ 07083 
  

T:  (908) 662-8448 
F:   (908 662-8496 

  

dfranco@sjindustries.com 
Deborah M. Franco, Esq. 
VP, Clean Energy & Sustainability 
 

 
 

September 28, 2020 
 
 
Via Electronic Mail 
 
Aida Camacho-Welch, Secretary 
New Jersey Board of Public Utilities 
44 South Clinton Ave, 3rd Floor, Suite 314 
P.O. Box 350 
Trenton, NJ 08625-0350 
 

Re:   In the Matter of the Petition of South Jersey Gas Company For Approval of 
Increased Base Tariff Rates and Charges for Gas Service, Changes to 
Depreciation Rates and Other Tariff Revisions 
BPU Docket No. GR20030243, OAL Docket No. PUC 04830-20 

 
Dear Secretary Camacho-Welch: 
 
 Enclosed please find proof of service of the Board of Public Utilities’ “Decision and Order 
Adopting Initial Decision and Stipulation” dated September 23, 2020 in the above referenced 
proceeding. 
 

Due to remote working conditions required as a result of the current pandemic, hard copies 
of these documents are not available at this time, but can be provided as needed on our return to the 
office.  Please contact me if you require further information. 
 

 
 
        Respectfully submitted, 
          

         
 
        Deborah M. Franco 
 
 
Enclosures 
cc: Felicia Thomas-Friel (w/Enclosure) 
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